RESERVE BANK OF INDIA

www.rbi.org.in

PNJ. FIDD. 332 /04.01.001/2017-18 March 12, 2018

The Deputy General Manager &
Convenor, SLBC Goa

State Level Bankers’ Committee,
Lead Bank Department, 2" Floor,
Zonal Office, State Bank Bhavan,
M.G. Road, Post Box No. 12,
Panaji — Goa — 403 001.

Dear Sir

100th SLBC Meeting — Additional Agenda issues for discussion

Please refer to our letter PNJ.FIDD.305/04.01.001/2-17-18 dated February 28, 2018 on
the captioned subject. In this connection, you may please place the following additional

agenda issues for discussion in the SLBC meeting scheduled for March 16, 2018.

1. BC Registry — Launch of Portal

With reference to Central Office letter FIDD.CO.FID.No.2662/12.01.011/2017-18
dated February 28, 2018 on the captioned subject addressed to Chairman/The
Managing Director and Chief Executive Officer/Domestic Scheduled Commercial
Banks.

The BC Registry seeks to provide a Centralized Repository of relevant information
on BCs and also a robust MIS, thus facilitating monitoring and oversight of the BC
network. In this connection, on the basis of the Framework provided by RBI and in

consultation with stakeholders, IBA has developed the BC Registry Portal

(www.bcregistry.in) which has since gone “live” wherein banks shall upload data
pertaining to the BCs deployed by them. You may please ensure that the timelines,
as mentioned in the captioned circular are strictly adhered to and the data uploaded
in correct and complete in all respect, so that the Portal is fully operational in a time
bound manner.
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2. Financial Literacy by FLCs (Financial Literacy Centres) and Rural Branches

As advised in our circular FIDD.FLC.BC.No0.22/12.01.018/2016-17 dated March 02,
2017 on the captioned subject, it is observed that the number of “Special camps”
and “Target Specific camps” conducted by the FLCs and the “Special camps”
conducted by the Rural branches in the State of Goa are below the prescribed

target. In this connection, the FLCs and rural branches may please adhere to the

target as prescribed in our captioned circular.

Yours faithfully

s

(Carey Mascarenhas)
Assistant General Manager



